
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN 6 (June 2019) 
 

New Chairman 

Cllr Adrian Lambourne has become the new chair of MGPC with effect from the annual Council 
meeting on May 14th. Please address any comments or questions in future to Carole, our clerk, or to 
Adrian (adrianlambourne1@gmail.com). Cllr Ian Metherell has become vice-chairman. 
Planning  

·        At its last meeting Council unanimously objected to the following application on five 
grounds: 19/01411/APP - Proposed new detached three-bedroom dwelling on Land at 
Townsend Lane, OX27 0AE. 

·        AVDC has approved: 19/00581/APP - Single storey rear extension and pitched roof 
extension to side at 13 Rectory Close, OX27 0HT. 

·        Appeals succeeded against AVDC’s refusals of permission for erection of a stable block 
and manege with new access at Land east of Station Road. 

West Edge Closure 
Bucks County Council has issued a notice closing West Edge to vehicles from June 7th daily from 
09.30 until 15.30, to allow Thames Water to carry out work. The diversion is via Bicester Road. 
Access will remain possible. 

Cemetery 

Council is meeting tonight at the Village Hall at 6.00 pm to open tenders for the contract to re-lay 
the internal roadways in the Cemetery. The tendering is part of the process of applying for grants to 
carry out the project.  

Annual Parish Meeting: The meeting proceeded as usual on May 21st. 

Village Environment 

If you can be part of the working party to tidy up the village on the morning of Saturday July 27th, 
please contact Cllr Liz Taylor in advance to organise your role. Tel: 01869 277518; email 
liz.taylor@edgartaylor.co.uk. 

Next Meetings (all open to the public to attend) 

·        Council will meet next at the Hall on Tuesday 4th June at 6.00 pm. This is the special 
meeting to open the Cemetery tenders. 

·        The next regular Council meeting is on Tuesday 11th June at 8.00 pm in the Hall. The 
Managing Director of W E Black Ltd, the owners of ‘Ewelme site A’ (part Swan Field), plans to 
attend to discuss their development of the site. 

  

MGPC’s website is at www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
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